
Meeting October 19, 2020 

Called to order at 7PM 

Att. Ellen DuPont, Nicole Meehan, and Jack Nelson.  

Dave Crowell - absent 

As there was no quorum, it was not an official meeting  

 

Talked to Paula about changing the meeting from Tuesday to Monday, and about when buildings are to 

be reopened.  

Stericycle pickup is Nov18, 2020 9-4 call 1 hour before time. 184 E Main.  

Earthdance planned on a picnic Oct 4,2020 Sunday from 2-6 letter attached , I inspected the property for 

signs and safety rules October 2,2020 at 12 pm. They  cancelled  the picnic. 

Week of the 20th bottles and cans and electronics are going out.  Electronics charge will be high.  

Demolition is going out this week.  

Compactor and cardboard went out Sept 11, 2020  

Sept 25,2020, The MassDEP did an inspection on the transfer station, for covid 19, reported it went fine.  

Sept 29, 2020, Received title 5 from Ronald Lavigne for 63 South Central, Wooldridge house, D Crowell 

inspected it, and it passed. 

Sept 29,2020,  Payment received from Barbra Curren perk test for 56 south central D crowell . $90.00 

United site service transfer station with a $35. Credit $73.75.  

Ordered sharps containers from McKesson 2 for $57.56 and gloves M and L for $30.12 total $87.68.  

 October 1 ,2020, Received a bill from Tim Newton, our Health agent. For $200.00 for 426 west Main. 

This case is closed.  

October 3, 2020, Did a title 5 Inspection on 76 South central . It passed. Done by Gerard Gergenron,  

Oct 10,2020,  Our yearly transfer station inspection at 1 PM. did well.  

Talked about filling the paper container.  

October 16, 2020,  9 AM Title 5 inspection with Thomas Leue for 260 South Central. Did not pass, tank 

needs to be replaced, leach field passed.  No signs of malfunction.  The system is old, but it passed by 

title 5 rules and regulations. 

Bills  

WM recyclin   $304.52 

WM waste management  from 9/1 to9/30    $1238.94 



Reporting income from 9/15/2020  - 10/16/2020 

 Title 5  296 Main     $50.00 

  121 North     $50.00 

  63 South Central    $50.00 

 Perk test 56 South Central    $105.00 

 Title 5   76 South Central    $50.00 

   260 South Central    $50.00 will hand in 10/22/20 

Income from Transfer Station from September 2, 2020 -September 26, 2020 

 Sept 6, $264.00 

 Sept 26 $283.00 

Need to talk about how much hazardous waste each household can drop off per year.  

Need a line item in the budget for hazardous waste next year in order to pay for it with our grant 

money.  

Kathleen , Jack and me have been going over how much hazardous waste each household can drop off. 

We never published a policy.  We need to provide one.  This year, we allowed a resident to dispose of up 

to 4 bins costing the town around $240. The RDP grant doesn't pay for this. We have to put an amount 

in our next budget to cover the expense. We will put a limit on the number of blue bins per household.  

Halloween, recreation  committee contacted me by phone.  They decided not to do anything this year 

because of covid, and safety reasons. So they asked us to decide to have or cancel Halloween. We will 

have Mert record the message and send it out on the Blackboard phone as soon as we decide this. I 

emailed Howard, First selectman for his opinion.  Yes I feel bad for the kids, we have to think of 

everyone.  

I talked to David Alvord, the PVFA will host a DriveBy Halloween event, Saturday Oct 31st. Any Plainfield 

resident is invited to bring their children via vehicle to the Public Safety Complex from 5:30 pm to 6:30 

pm. Firefighters will be waiting at the entrance, in full PPE protection (gloves and masks) to hand out 

free pre-created individual gift bags ( bags created with full protection by firefighters and partners). This 

event is supported by both The Board of Health and Recreation Committee, and we thank the PVFA for 

sponsoring this event. 

Meeting Adjourned at 8PM.  

 

 

 

 


